
IN THE NEWS 
Sport Messages from Mrs Moore 
Football: As we have reached the end of our football league season, I would like to say a 
huge well done to all of our football players this academic year. It was wonderful for so 
many different Year 5 and 6 pupils to represent Montgomerie. You have been a great 
team! We are all proud of you. We say congratulations to the Benfleet league football 
overall winners : Kents Hill Junior and I would also like to say a big thank you to Miss 
Turner - Powell, Mr Middleton and all the staff involved in the school matches.   
Athletics: Preparations for the return of BATIC District Sports are well under way. We 
have started to invite children to extracurricular clubs to train and, in the coming weeks, 
more children will be asked to join us to prepare for a track or field event. The date for 
District Sports this year is Wednesday 13th July PM (small schools). The KS2 children 
asked to complete for us will have a letter with their event details before the May half 
term.  
Key Stage 1 Testing 
The children of Curie Class worked so hard this week on their end of key stage testing. 
Please remember, this only forms a small part of Miss Moss’s end of year teacher 
assessment of the children which will be reported to you on their end of year report. 
Well done Curie Class! We are very proud of you.  

MONTGOMERIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
 
Montgomerie Primary School, Rushbottom Lane, Benfleet, Essex, SS7 4LW 
Tel: 01268 757881  email: admin@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter 31                    Week beginning 16th May 2022 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

CELEBRATE  
Montgomerie Mentions: Antonia, Mila, Florence, Curie Class, Mason W, Mason L, Matteo, Victor, 
Skye, Lexxi, Candy-Rose and Madison 
VIP Lunchers: Thomas H and Danielle 

Church Assembly 
A huge thank you to Thundersley Congregational Church for doing a wonderful 
assembly in school on Tuesday. The children really enjoyed the problem-solving 
activities that illustrated resilience beautifully (and how to use giant chopsticks!). 

Wishing you a very happy and sunny weekend! 
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ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

The Royals Class 94.67% Below national 
Peacock Class 94.00% Below national 
Curie Class 93.75% Below national 
Attenborough Class 95.33% Almost at national 
Barnardo Class 95.00% Below national 
Branson Class 92.33% Below national 
Luther King Class 97.10% Above national 
Whole School this week 94.63% Below national 
Whole School to date 92.79% Below national 

 

Luther King 
Class 


